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DRAFT-01/06/2011
FINAL –01/13/2011
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For December 9, 2010
	Introduction   

    and

Roll Call 
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:00 p.m.  President Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room.  
     Members present:  Craig Ford, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes.         Members absent:  Daniel Castillo and Manuela Huerta,

	Pledge &                

Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  The Mission Statement was read by Mr. Ford.      

	Superintendent's 

Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent Nava introduced representatives from Wells Fargo  Tim Altamirano, Becky Minton and Adriana DeMoss.  They presented to the District a check in the amount of $5,000.  This money will be used in the no cut athletic programs.
            Superintendent Nava and the Board recognized Coach Miriam Bennet and the District 3-4A championship STHS Lady Desert Warrior volleyball team and Coach Al Rosen and the District 3-5A and State championship GHS Lady Panther volleyball team.  They were each presented with the Board Rising Star Award. Nathalie Castellanos, Evelyn Hernandez, Nicole Enriquez, and Amber Miramontez were selected to the All State Volleyball Team.  Nathalie Castellanos was selected as player of the year and Coach Rosen was selected as Coach of the year.   

            Ann Steinhoff, Federal Programs Director, informed the board of the Even Start Program.  Even Start targets parents with children from birth through age 7.  
            Superintendent Nava congratulated the board members for their outstanding leadership recognition and exemplary award given to them by the NMSBA at the annual conference on December 3rd and 4th.  Board Secretary Maria Saenz was recognized by the NMSBA as Board Member of the Year.  President Viramontes was elected by the NMSBA as Secretary/Treasurer. 
             Superintendent Nava announced that the district’s maintenance department was awarded the Ben Lujan – Gold Award.    
             Superintendent Nava announced that the district would be receiving up to $162,630 per year for four years for 90 kinder students at Berino Elementary and Riverside Elementary for the 2011-2012 school year.    

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Viramontes congratulated and thanked the players, coaches, teachers and parents of the volleyball teams.  She congratulated the maintenance department and thanked them for making the district look good.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked the Gadsden volleyball team for sharing their message with the students from the elementary schools that are GHS feeder schools.  She attended both the STHS and GHS ROTC inspections and praised both schools.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked the NMAA for doing the Title IX Equity Act presentation to all coaches, administrators and PTO’s.  Presidents Viramontes said she was looking forward to serving as Secretary/Treasurer on the NMSBA board.  She hopes this will help in representing southern New Mexico at the state level. 

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
Mr. Ford attended the NMSBA annual conference and congratulated Ms. Saenz on being named Board Member of the Year.  He congratulated Mrs. Viramontes on being elected to the NMSBA secretary/treasurer.  He knows she will do a fine job of representing the district and southern New Mexico.

	
	Secretary Saenz congratulated Mrs. Viramontes and told her she will do a good job of representing the district and southern New Mexico.  She congratulated and told the athletes present that she hopes they will get scholarships for college.  She thanked Mrs. Garcia and Ms. Watson for the invitation to the Choir show but was not able to make it.  Ms. Saenz thanked Wells Fargo for their donation.  

	
	Daniel Castillo-absent

	
	Manuela Huerta - absent

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative - None

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda without modification. Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried. 

	School Board Minutes 
	5.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the November 8, 2010 school board   minutes.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.        

	Consent Agenda
	6.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum    
	7.   Open Forum:  None 

	
	8.  Action Items:   

	Peak Behavioral Health Services MOU – Revised 
	A. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the Peak Behavioral Health Services MOU as revised.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Operating Agreement Between NMSU and GISD
	B. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Operating Agreement between NMSU and GISD.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	El Paso Center for Career and Technology Agreement
	C. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the El Paso Center for Career and Technology Agreement.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	La Clinica De Familia, Promotora Program Vended Meal Service
	D. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the La Clinica De Familia, Promotora Program Vended Meal Service.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	STMS Easement Request by City of Sunland Park
	E. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the STMS Easement Request by City of Sunland Park as revised.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Monthly Budget Report for the Month Ended October 31, 2010
	A.  Ludym Martinez, Director for Financial Operations, presented information from the Monthly Budget Report for the month of October 31, 2010.  The monthly budget report is posted on the district’s web site under the Finance Department

	SP, DV and RS Landscaping Improvements
	B. Mr. Gallegos explained the landscape improvements for Sunland Park Elementary, Desert View Elementary and Riverside Elementary.  The landscape improvements include grading, landscape and irrigation plans, retaining walls at SP and DV and other miscellaneous improvements.  

	Exploratory Science Adventure  Sub Contract 
	C. Ms. Margarita Romero, Gadsden HS Science teacher informed the board that she had applied and been awarded a $7,000.00 research sub award agreement through NMSU awarded by the National Science Foundation.  STEM opportunities for students with disabilities will be enhanced.  Students will be placed in small groups and  present to selected elementary schools Hovercrafts and model rockets as well as demonstrate controlled robots, prepare pamphlets, brochures, and power point presentations.  They will also go on several STEM awareness field trips.  Mr. Randy Larry, Director for Reaching the Pinnacle explained and answered questions on the sub award.  

	Future use of former “Vado/Dunbar Elementary”
	D. John and Espie Holguin and Angelica Manning, representatives for the Vado Historical Society informed the Board of their wishes to lease and purchase Vado/Dunbar Elementary School when the current lease of 50 years with the Vado Mutual Domestic Water Consumers Association expires September 1, 2018.  The Vado Historical Society is preparing by establishing themselves as a nonprofit organization and securing the funding necessary for the purchase.  

	American Red Cross, Shelter Agreement
	E. American Red Cross would like to formalize the use of schools during an emergency. The three high schools would be set up as primary Red Cross shelter sites and Vado, Loma Linda and 
eventually Anthony Elementary would be set up as secondary sites. The three elementary sites would be available in case there was a major snow storm that stranded people on I-10 who needed shelter for 24-36 hours.


	El Paso Electric Easement at AE –Pre-K
	F. The easement request by El Paso Electric is needed for transformer  upgrade for electrical service to Anthony Pre-K by bringing the power from Church Street to the pump house underground, thus eliminating the over head wires and updating the service.     

	Closed Session 
	10.  Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:33 p.m.                      


SUBMITTED BY:



        APPROVED BY:

  

____________________________________
        ______________________________________
Maria E. Saenz, School Board Secretary
        Jennifer Viramontes, School Board President
     Minutes taken by Elisa Saénz    
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